
MEETING MINUTES 
 HUB Cycling Richmond 

  

In attendance: Derek, Belinda, Nancy, Carlos, Stephen, Debbie, Don, Rob Holland 
Call to Order:  7:11 PM 

Approval of Minutes dated March 25, 2015: Approved 

1. Community Awareness 
• Saturday May 23, 2015- Vancity hosted table review: 

• Vancity grateful we appeared (occupied space at northwest corner - not much 
people traffic - low numbers. Debbie, Derek, Marlene and Don stopped by. 
Nathaniel (senior account manager) asked if there was something else they could 
do. They asked if HUB could assist in leading a ride to Steveston someday.  

• Sunday May 24, 2015, 11 AM to 1 PM: - RPL Brighouse hosted table review: 
• estimated 70-80 people stopped by 

• Future hosted tables: HUB Richmond has been asked to do a booth at the Tram barn in 
Steveston (5 or 6 hours) second week in August. More details to come. 

2. Metro Vancouver Transportation and Transit Plebiscite 
• Richmond members handed out “Yes” material at two hosted tables mentioned 

above. 

3. Bike Education 
• Every school in Surrey and New Westminster has HUB conducting eduction of 

children. In Richmond only 4 schools have this performed. Vancouver HUB has 
indicated their programme is fully booked. 

• Recommendation is to write to the city to increase the number of schools funded for 
training. Belinda indicated that Richmond Community Centres offer some sort of 
bicycle education for children. 

• Adult riding  - city does no contribute any funds to sponsor adult education.  

4. Private Development Permits 
• New Minoru Centre Complex Construction 

• The committee of RATC wrote a well worded letter that was presented to the 
meeting. Thus, the item has been tabled for further study.  

5. Cycling gaps and priorities 
• Derek asked if members could identify walkways and paths in Richmond that 

might be expanded to accommodate bicycles. 
• Update from the city - Right Turn Lanes. Richmond city staff will try a few spots 

(Granville and Railway 

Time: 7:00 PM Wednesday, May 27, 2015

Place: Meeting Room - Vancity Community Branch, #130-6020 Blundell Road, Richmond



6. Richmond HUB Membership 
• 35 members 

7. New Business 
• Vancity has shown interest in sponsoring a BTWW celebration station  in the future 

(requires two tents, treats, handouts 

• HUB Richmond requested to see if any Richmond HUB members would be able to 
volunteer cyclists to marshall the Salmon Festival parade in Steveston on July 1st. 
Derek to respond that HUB RIchmond is interested.  

Meeting Adjournment 
8:35 PM


